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TO            : ALL PUBLISHERS  

FROM      : DIRECTOR – EDUCATION LANGUAGE POLICY DIRECTORATE  

                   MR Z. WABABA 

 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR CALL-OUT SESSIONS FOR PUBLISHERS  

DATE       : 27 SEPTEMBER 2021 

 

Dear Publishers and LTSM Producers 

The Province of the Eastern Cape implements the Language in Education Policy 

(LiEP)1997 through the Incremental Introduction of African Languages (IIAL) and 

Mother Tongue-Based Bilingual Education (MTBBE) programs. Therefore, the 

provisioning of an appropriate LTSM is of fundamental significance. 

The ELP Directorate is mandated, amongst many, to coordinate the development of 

material that seeks to promote multilingualism. Therefore, all Publishers are kindly 

requested to submit the detailed records of the new material that have already been 

published or in publication processes in isiXhosa and Sesotho as follows: - 

 New submission/s for all material including practise books, workbooks, big 

books, readers, e-material etc, must be submitted for presentation. 

 

 IIAL Grade 1-6 isiXhosa and Sesotho First Additional Language (FAL) level. 

 

 New submission for MTBBE Grade 4-9 isiXhosa and Sesotho in Mathematics, 

Natural Science and Technology. 

Hereunder are the logistic matters: 

  Submission of new material list as cited above on or before 15th of October 

2021. 

 Validation of compliance from 19th to 20th of October 2021. 

 

 Facilitation venue is Mandla Makupula Education Leadership Institute 
(MMELI) East London. 
 

 Prepare an hour concise to the point presentations either physical or virtual, as 

the Country has been moved to Alert Level. 
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 Book Screening process will be conducted over 2 days. 

 

 Samples be brought along by all. 

Please note: Submitted documents will be screened for quality productivity, 

qualitative translation, and versioning as well as language level appropriateness 

purposes. 

 

Thanking you in advance. 

 

Yours in Quality Education 

 

_____________________________                         __________________ 

MR Z. WABABA                                                        

DIRECTOR – EDUCATION LANGUAGE POLICY DIRECTORATE 
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